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April 11, 2008 
 
 
 

We have received the attached notification from certain stockholders of their intent to have the 
stockholders of the KGen take action by written consent.  These stockholders are seeking to remove three 
of our directors including Gerald Lindner, our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, from the Board.  In 
addition, they recommend that Mr. Lindner be removed as an officer of the Company.  The Board will 
send out the formal notice of the proposed consent to our stockholders of record in due time, but we 
believe that it is appropriate to provide an interim response.  

 
It is the unanimous view of all the members of the Board, including the two independent directors 

most recently appointed after shareholder input, that the actions proposed in the notice are not in the best 
interests of the Company.  All of the members of Board vehemently disagree with the unsubstantiated 
assertion that some of its members are not acting in the best interests of stockholders.  An assertion which 
impugns the judgment of one member calls into question the actions of the entire Board.  Thus, if the 
proposed actions in the notice were implemented, each Board member not named in the notice will have 
to seriously consider whether it is appropriate for such member to remain on the Board.       

  
To date, all Board decisions have been unanimous and there is no dissention from the view that 

the management of the company, including the Chief Executive Officer, has been executing the corporate 
strategy that was outlined in the initial private offering memorandum under which the Company's 
securities were sold and in other communications regarding strategy.  Also, there have been no formal 
requests to the Board by the stockholders to change the strategy of the Company.        

      
After considering qualified candidates, the Board has retained Credit Suisse to report directly to 

independent directors regarding its evaluation of all of the Company's options for enhancing shareholder 
value going forward including the sale of the Company, sale of individual assets, potential business 
combinations, and continuing to enhance the value of  our existing assets.  We believe that the removal of 
the Chief Executive Officer who assembled the Company's management team and purchased its assets at 
the time the Company may be selling itself or its assets is premature, disruptive and likely to adversely 
affect the current share price and the prospects for strategic transactions on attractive terms.   

 
We believe that it is in the best interests of all stockholders to allow the Board and Credit Suisse 

to complete the review of the Company's strategic options and the dissemination to the stockholders of 
the results of that review before any decisions are made with respect to the direction of the Company, the 
composition of its board and/or its management team.  Any other result would be contrary to the 
principles of good corporate governance.   The Board will be distributing further information on this 
matter and requests that all stockholders reserve judgment until then.  

 
   The Board of Directors of KGen Power Corporation 
 
     William Grealis 
     Harrison Wellford  
     William Rockford 
     Daniel Hudson 
     Ramon Betolaza 
     Joseph Piazza 
     Gerald K. Lindner 
   
























